
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear families, 
  
This week, our pupils voted for children to represent them as part of the School Council. Well done to our new 
representatives! The School Council are responsible for communicating the views of their peers in their classes 
to help the school develop and work towards new initiatives. This year, our School Council pupils will be forming 
a team to work towards our health and wellbeing objectives – we very much look forward to getting started on 
this with them! Next week we will be announcing our Prefects and Year 6 leadership groups. 
 
This week we also sent representatives from Key Stage 2 to the Marches Student Conference at Aico in 
Oswestry. The focus for this event was bringing together voices from pupils between all of the schools to decide 
on a joint project surrounding mental health and wellbeing. The children have already approached me about 
talking through their plans in assembly! 
 
Our Community Hub build has taken strides forward this week – the groundworks are now complete and the 
walls are starting to go up! We’re very much looking forward to being able to use this to offer a space to 
community groups and for school to use within the day for nurture and pastoral work.  
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend, 
 
Samantha Hill 
Headteacher 
 

Values and Worship: 

This term our school value is Love- we will be encouraging the children to think about how 
they can show love through kindness. This week we visited Christchurch for a service to 
reflect on this and how when we demonstrate kindness to others we receive it in return. 

REMINDERS & NOTICES: 

Friday 15th September 2023 

Oakmeadow C of E Primary School, Long Meadow, Bayston Hill, Shrewsbury SY3 0NU 

 | admin@oak.mmat.co.uk  

 | 01743 875020 

 | http://www.oakmeadowprimary.co.uk/  

 | Office opening hours: 8.30am-4pm 
  

Could you be entitled to 
benefits related free 

school meals? 
 
For every child who is eligible for 
free school meals not only will it 
mean your child will receive a free 
school meal, but we may be able to 
help in other areas such as with the 
funding of uniform, some school 
trips, residential visits and 
afterschool clubs etc. 
You will also receive a supermarket 
voucher to help over the school 
holidays and will be able to access 
the free HAF holiday clubs available 
all over the county.  
Further information can be found at: 
Free school meals | Shropshire 
Council 
 
 

• Flu Vaccine: 

If your child missed their flu vaccine and you would 

like them to have it, please contact the School 

Immunisation team on 01743 730028 who will be 

able to offer you an alternative clinic in Half term.  

• PTA Second Hand uniform sale: 

PTA are holding a Second hand uniform sale on 

Thursday 21st September, 3pm on the playground. 

Card payments accepted as well as cash. 

 

PE Kit 

Please remember PE kit T shirts and 

shorts should be without brand logos 

or patterns. Thank you. 
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